



Halifax Regional Council January 28, 2003

TO:

Mayor Kelly and Members of Halifax Regional Council

SUBMITTED BY:

Rick Paynter, P.Eng., Director of Public Works and Transportation

DATE:

January 23, 2003

SUBJECT:

Council's Request for Staff Presentation Regarding

**Sidewalk Snow Removal** 

### INFORMATION REPORT

#### **ORIGIN**

Halifax Regional Council meeting of January 21, 2003, item 9.6.1.

## **BACKGROUND**

At the Regional Council meeting of January 21, 2003, Councillor Mosher referred to staff for a presentation to Committee of the Whole in one or two weeks regarding what residents can do to meet the requirements for snow removal.

Council's Request for Staff Presentation Regarding Sidewalk Snow Removal Council Report

- 2 -

January 23, 2003

#### **DISCUSSION**

Because of the timing of the By-Law Rationalization Committee meeting which is scheduled for Friday January 31, 2003, staff will not be able to make their presentation at the February 4, 2003 Council meeting. It will now be presented at the Committee of the Whole on February 11, 2003.

#### **BUDGET IMPLICATIONS**

There are no budget implications at this time.

## FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT POLICIES / BUSINESS PLAN

This report complies with the Municipality's Multi-Year Financial Strategy, the approved Operating, Capital and Reserve budgets, policies and procedures regarding withdrawals from the utilization of Capital and Operating reserves, as well as any relevant legislation.

# **ALTERNATIVES**

N/A

Additional copies of this report, and information on its status, can be obtained by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 490-4210, or Fax 490-4208.

Report Prepared by:

Rick Paynter, P.Eng., Director, Public Works & Transportation Services at 490-4855